




Via Email 

September 28, 2020 

Ms. Lisa Joyal 
Endangered Species Review Coordinator 
NHIS Data Distribution Coordinator 
Division of Ecological and Water Resources 
Minnesota Department of Natural Resources 
500 Lafayette Road, Box 25 
St. Paul, MN  55155 

Email: lisa.joyal@state.mn.us 

Re: Natural Heritage Data Review of the Proposed Big Bend Wind Project 
Cottonwood and Watonwan Counties, Minnesota 

Dear Ms. Joyal: 

On behalf of Big Bend Wind, LLC (Big Bend), an affiliate of Apex Clean Energy Holdings, LLC (Apex), 
Merjent, Inc. (Merjent) queried the Minnesota Natural Heritage Information System (NHIS) to conduct a 
natural heritage data review for the proposed Big Bend Wind Project (Project).  

Merjent holds a license agreement with the Minnesota Department of Natural Resources (MnDNR) to 
access electronic NHIS data.  On April 22, 2020, Merjent requested from the MnDNR its annual NHIS data 
update per its license agreement which was provided on May 8, 2020.  This updated MnDNR data was 
used for this Natural Heritage Data Review by a trained and experienced Merjent biologist.  The following 
provides a brief background of the Project, results of the NHIS query, additional information, and an 
assessment of potential impacts to rare natural features and state-listed species.  Based upon this 
information and review, Merjent respectfully requests that the MnDNR review and concur with this 
Natural Heritage Data Review for the Project. 

Background 

Big Bend initiated development of the Big Bend Wind Project in 2017 by reviewing a 390-square-mile Area 
of Interest that included eastern Cottonwood County, southern Brown County, western Watonwan 
County, and northwestern Martin County.  This Area of Interest was reviewed to identify suitable areas 
for siting the Wind Project and routing a transmission line to interconnect with the existing 345 kV 
transmission line in northwestern Martin County.  The Area of Interest was shaped by considering the 
available wind resource, proximity to the existing transmission system, Federal Aviation Admiration (FAA) 
airspace, military airspace, existing wind projects, and landowners interest in hosting Project facilities.  In 
late 2017, Big Bend coordinated with the MnDNR to determine if any rare species or other significant 










